SLMC General Meeting

May 19, 2014

Called to order: 7 p.m.

Prayer: Nat Chavez

Recessed for dinner

Reconvened: 7:30 p.m.

Reminder: Election is currently underway.

No guests or new members.

Birthdays: 15. Senior member is Felipe Gonzalez at 75. Marcelo Baron is junior at 52.

Cooking team: Anthony Paniagua leading. Team includes Augie De La Cruz, Larry Fuentes, Rico Silvas, Russell Phillips, Matt Mora, Rudy Martinez, Orlando Garcia, Steve Kelly.

We need a June cook.

Minutes: Revisions requested by David Keller.

Treasurer: Presented at the executive board meeting. Greg is unavailable due to travel.

Correspondence: Summarized by secretary James Benavides

Chaplain: Nat Chavez offers a thank-you to members who’ve helped him in his service to the club. Nat reports, there is a reception of deacons Robert Torres and Richard Gonzalez on June 7. Ministries have been asked to donate and serve. Todd will assist in contacting the membership for volunteers. We need two shifts, 5:30-7:30 and 7:30-9:30. Will take about 10 people. Attire is formal.

Nat also notes, Monday is Memorial Day.  Pray for veterans, volunteer at Wounded Warrior programs. Pay respects at a cemetery or ceremony.

Inventory and Procurement: The club cooler has been acquired. Images are online.

Membership: 278 members, 46 lifetime, 17 mailout – that number is reduced thanks to robo-calling being initiated. Roland De Winnie and Manuel Cosmea both reported receiving robo-calls.

Web: Todd Shannon reporting on behalf of John Hardin. He has updated the events page, call for volunteers, added the pics of the cooler, details on the Missions game.

Christian Services: Wallie Fields continues to update Everett at he performs his duties. Please remember to call members included in the report; they appreciate our care and concern.

Scholarship: Alex Flores reports his selection cycle is complete and a roster has been compiled with recipient names.  The names will be released after the St. Luke graduation.

Communications: Henry Garcia reports, as stated earlier, robo-calls have been initiated.

Entertainment: David Keller reports, the Missions game ticket order form is on the website. Game is Friday, June 20. June 16 meeting will be last call for tickets. We will have a tailgate.

Benevolence: Joe Pina reporting. Joe offers thanks to all veterans. The request for funds closed on May 15. Committee will convene to make its decisions. Members: Larry Ridder, Ralf Meneses, Joe Pina, Duffy Bowen, Ben Olenik. Out-of-cycle was a request to assist with an Archbishop’s Breakfast. The request was denied, as it did not serve human need.

Ralf was unable to join us; had an ER visit, but is OK now.

Wild Game Dinner: Don reports the financials, based on Larry Ridder’s work. A written report was presented. We have about $84K for distribution, which exceeds last year’s approx. $72K. he $84K includes capital campaign contribution, plus distributable funds.

Nominating Committee: Votes have been cast and tallied. Joey Groff Jr. has been elected treasurer by a majority of votes. David Keller made a motion to accept the remainder of the slate, as put forward by the nominating committee at the previous meeting: Mike Raign for President, James Benavides for vice-president, Gilbert Ortiz for secretary. Rick Hite seconded the motion. The vote carries.

Comment from Mike Raign: A new administration means new positions opening up. Call, text or e-mail if you want to serve or if you want to keep your position.

Capital Campaign: David Keller reporting. His committee included Joe Pina, Don Obrien, RC Contreras. It’s been 8 years since we started on our capital campaign pledge. The club pledged $250K toward the gym, which included on-site storage facilities. We’ve made 8 payments, $123K so far. The pledge was meant to be completed in 10 years. We propose extending the completion date to 2018. We were going to dip into reserves. Note, we were supposed to have a gym delivered in 2008; we didn’t get it until 2012 (four more years of having to rent St. Paul’s). Everett will share David Keller’s report with Fr. Jim. We will bring up on-site storage again – this is costing us $5K every year.

Sharing of Gifts: July 21 in the Parish Hall. We’ll do the distribution of funds that night. We can expect 50-60 receiving organizations. The order form for Outback has gone out to the members; Todd will be collecting. You’re welcome to bring your spouse or a guest; preferably a guest that may become a sponsor. $10 per person.

Cinco de Mayo: To commemorate the recent holiday, RC Contreras called on Dr. Jose Benavides to present a brief history of the holiday. Dr. Benavides used a classic book from his collection for research and cited it at various points in his presentation. While in Mexico, he encountered a great deal of censorship; he only really learned the history when he came to America. Sept. 16 is the real Mexican Independence Day. Cinco de Mayo is about defeating European control of the West. On Cinco de Mayo, Ignacio Saragosa fought the French forces at Puebla.

RC delivered some lighter remarks. Cinco de Mayo is one of the drunkest days of the year. Sales of beer exceed $600M, which exceeds St. Parick’s Day ($255M)

RC led a tequila toast.

Announcements: David Keller announced that member Paul Bowen would paint the lettering on the cooler.

Raffle: 6 items – Two Cha Cha’s margarita & nachos combos added.

Winners: Anthony Paniagua, Frank Garza, Homer Fetzer, Orlando Garcia, Anthony Paniagua, and Henry Garcia.

Motion to adjourn: Loren Brown

Second: Manuel Cosmea

Prayer: Nat Chavez

Adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

